From: Stewart McGarrity
Sent: 25 January 2010 17:46

To: Richard Jeffrey; Steven Bell; Alastair Richards; Dennis Murray; Tony Rush

(rush\_aj@\_\_\_\_\_\_; Susan Clark; Frank McFadden

Subject: Pitchfork (Private & Confidential) – History (3)

Attachments: tie\_BSC Minutes 16 12 08.doc

You should not forward this email to any party not on the original distribution list. The contents of this email are likely to be exempt from FOISA disclosure under Section 36(2)b of the Freedom of information (Scotland) Act 2002

## Pitchfork (Private & Confidential) – History (3)

ΑII

Steven and I met with Walker / Flynn on 16/12/08. Steven's notes from that meeting below and attached. At this stage they were still saying – its all very difficult but we'll sort it out and were still expressing an intention to sign up to an emergency change procedure crafted by Dennis.

By this time Willie had left – one of the last meetings I attended with him was in November when Dr Keysberg was introduced to us by Joakim Enenkel. The latter was the BB Civils Director at BB in Germany Willie had a relationship with and had been the principal on the other side of the table in the Weisbaden Agreement discussions in Dec 07. In retrospect the faces at BB were changing faster than my wife's mind.

Stewart

Stewart McGarrity
Finance Director
tie Limited
Mobile:

From: Steven Bell

**Sent:** 19 December 2008 17:55

To: Richard.Walker@bilfinger.co.uk; Michael Flynn (Siemens TS)

Cc: Stewart McGarrity; Julie Smith

Subject: Notes from Tuesday / Wednesday 16/17 December

Richard / Michael

Please find attached drafted notes from Wednesday morning's meeting.

Let me know if anything is incorrect.

On other matters, please note we have prepared the November Certificate and it is being paid next week despite late invoicing and we have discussed all necessary application details and invoicing requirements with your site team to enable 7 construction milestones to be certified now with a further 4 expected directly. Change Order for Carrick Knowe and Princes Street instructions have been issued this week.

I look forward to a very active and energetic start to January 2009 from BSC and tie to ensure we get motoring on the construction works, finishing design activities and addressing the reprogramming works as we agreed.

Regards

Steven

Steven Bell Edinburgh Tram Project Director

**tie** Limited Citypoint 65 Haymarket Terrace Edinburgh EH12 5HD

Tel: Fax:

Email: steven.bell@tie.ltd.uk

www.tramsforedinburgh.com www.tie.ltd.uk